
 

May 23, 2025  

 

Hon. Tom Cole     Hon. Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Lauderhill Infill Housing Project in fiscal year 2026. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Lauderhill, FL, located at 5581 W. 

Oakland Park Blvd., Lauderhill, FL 33313. The funding would be used to expand the 

availability of workforce and affordable housing within the City’s designated redevelopment 

areas. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it transforms vacant, 

underutilized lots into quality housing, directly addressing affordability and reducing 

neighborhood blight. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305 (a)(1).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely,  

  

Sheila Cherfilus-McCormick 

Member of Congress   


